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As I reflect back on the first President’s 

message I wrote last fall, I cannot believe 

how quickly the time has passed.  Although 

we have already accomplished quite a bit 

this year, we still have work to do before I 

pass the torch to Elizabeth Sweeney-

Reeder. 

 The biggest project for me this 

year has been getting the new KWAA website up and run-

ning.  While we have had a few bugs to work out, I am 

pleased to report that it is working well.  We continue to add 

content and will continue to work on improving the look of 

the website.  It is still a work in progress, but it is already so 

much more functional than our previous website and has 

been of great assistance in performing routine tasks. 

 We also have continued to work on ways to improve 

the transition from one group of officers to the next.  In that 

regard, we will be adding an Assistant Treasurer position.  

The Treasurer is of great importance to the organization, 

and this will allow the next person to train with the current 

Treasurer, rather than starting over from scratch. 

  

 

SAVE THE DATE 

KWAA ANNUAL MEETING 

It’s going to be ……. 

HOT! HOT! HOT! 

July 14-16, 2011 

22nd Annual Lindsborg Conference 

 

In addition, Kellie Hogan and her conference committee 

chairs have been hard at work planning this year’s annual 

Lindsborg conference.  The theme this year is ―Hot! Hot! 

Hot!‖ – an apt description of Lindsborg in July, as well as the 

sizzling program they have lined up for us.  Our keynote 

speaker will be Mary Snapp, Corporate Vice President and 

Deputy General Counsel with Microsoft.  Ms. Snapp will be 

speaking to us regarding diversity in profession.   Mary will 

speak on evolving issues of diversity as she has witnessed 

during her 22 years with a high tech start-up we now know 

as Microsoft.  She will also discuss glass ceiling and career 

development. 

 As this will be my last President’s Message, I would 

like to thank you all for your support during my term.  It 

would have been impossible to serve effectively in this posi-

tion without it.  I hope that you will all show President-Elect 

Elizabeth Sweeney-Reeder the same level of support and 

cooperation that you have given me. 

 See you all in Lindsborg! 

    Sarah Loquist 

    KWAA President 2010-2011 

 

 

 

ABOUT OUR PRESIDENT:  Sarah J. Loquist graduated 

magna cum laude from Pittsburg State University in 1994 

with a Bachelor of Science in Education degree.  She re-

ceived her legal education at Washburn University School of 

Law and graduated magna cum laude in 1997.  She has 

most recently served as in-house counsel to the Wichita 

Public Schools.  She has played a major role in converting 

the KWAA website to a new system allowing much more 

flexibility to its user base.   

President’s Message 
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Wyandotte County usually pairs with Region 1, John-

son County, for our periodic events. Our primary gath-

ering is our Book Club, which meets about every six 

weeks in a member’s home, usually on Tuesday or 

Wednesday evening at 7:00. We often bring munchies 

to share – sometimes the tasty old stand-bys and 

sometimes a food related to the book that is the topic 

for discussion that night. A couple recent examples: 

when we read Snow Flower and the Secret Fan, by 

Lisa See, which was set in China, we enjoyed Chi-

nese food. And our most recent book, Cleopatra: A 

Life, by Stacy Schiff, inspired one member to bring 

dates and figs, traditional Egyptian fare. The next 

book is Happens Every Day, by Isabel Gillies.  

We often read books that we believe capture some 

facet of a woman’s journey – The Help, by Kathryn 

Stockett, chronicled the life of African-American maids 

in the 1950s and 60s and provoked a lot of discussion. 

Some members were old enough to have lived during 

that period; others had not and were surprised at how 

much society had changed in a relatively short time. 

We don’t limit titles to only womens’ stories thought. 

River of Doubt, by Candace Millard, about Theodore 

Roosevelt’s trip on the Amazon River, was a favorite. 

We have also focused on Kansas, reading Sara Pa-

retsky’s Bleeding Kansas and Nancy Pickard’s The 

Scent of Rain and Lightning and her The Virgin of 

Small Plains. And of course, books relating to law pop 

up now and then, like Jeffey Toobin’s The Nine: Inside 

the Secret World of the Supreme Court.  

The Book Club is a great way to get to know col-

leagues better, improve our minds and book reper-

toire, socialize, discuss the news of the day and enjoy 

a snack – and still be home by ten.  

 

 

ABOUT THE AUTHOR:  

Anne McDonald is Executive Director 

for KALAP.  She is an avid CLE speak-

er and active member of KWAA on the 

District level.   

 

ADDITIONAL LOCATION FOR  

POWER AND LIGHT CONFERENCE 

 

Courtesy of Marica Wood and Martin, Pringle law firm, 

there will be videoconferencing in Wichita of the April 

16th Power & Light program hosted by Polsinelli in Kan-

sas City, starting at 10 a.m. through 1:30 p.m., at Marci-

a's firm. Here is the address:  Martin, Pringle, Oliver, 

Wallace & Bauer, LLP, 100 North Broadway, Suite 500, 

Wichita, Kansas 67202,  and phone number, 316-265-

9311.  In addition to our panel of speakers, special 

guest, Pam Besheer of Besheer Marketing will be shar-

ing her successful business development and law firm 

marketing tips for a mere $20, which includes lunch. 

  

 Please let Patricia Hamilton know whether you 

will be attending, and the location, for catering purposes, 

by April 13, phamilton@stevensbrand.com. 

NEED CLE?     
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1st DISTRICT 

Mary Beth Blake 

Polsineli, Shughart PC 

700 W. 47th, Suite 1000 

Kansas City, MO 64112 

816-360-4284 

mblake@polsinelli.com 

1st District Term Expires 2011 

 

Mira Mdivani 

Mdivani Law Firm 

7007 College Blvd Ste. 460 

Overland Park, KS  66211 

913-317-6200 

mmdivani@uslegalimmigration.com 

1st District Term Expires 2012 

 

2nd DISTRICT 

Cheryl Trenholm 

Petefish, Immel, Heeb & Hird, L.L.P. 

842 Louisiana Street 

Lawrence, KS  66044-2656 

785-843-0450 

CTrenholm@pihhlawyers.com 

2nd District Term Expires 2012 

 

Sally Pokorny 

District Court Judge 

111 E. 11th Street 

Lawrence, KS  66044 

785-832-5247 

spokorny@douglas-county.com 

2nd District Term Expires 2011 

 

3rd DISTRICT 

Raye Anne Tucker 

Kansas Legal Services 

408 North Walnut 

Pittsburg, Kansas 66762 

620-232-1330 

tuckerra@klsinc.org 

3rd District Term Expires 2012 

 

Lisa Montgomery 

Public Defender OfficeðSE Kansas 

2820 N 8th Street 

Independence, KS  67301 

785-969-8113 

swtpeaattny@yahoo.com 

3rd District Term Expires 2012 

 

4th DISTRICT 

Tamara Niles 

125 W. Fifth Ave. 

Arkansas City, KS  67005 

620-442-6010 

4th District Term Expires 2011 

 

 

 

 

 

5th DISTRICT 

Jennifer Sherber  

Health Care Stabilization Fund 

300 SW Eighth Ave. 

Topeka, Ks  66603 

785-291-3408 

jennifer.sherber@hcsf.org 

5th District Term Expires 2011 

 

Miranda Carmona 

Goodell, Stratton, Edmonds & Palmer 

515 S Kansas Ave. 

Topeka, KS  66603 

785-233-0593 

mcarmona@gseplaw.com 

5th District Term Expires 2012 

 

6th DISTRICT 

Brenda Stoss 

Salina Municipal Court 

255 N. 10th, PO Box 1154 

Salina, KS  67402 

785-826-7230 

Brenda.stoss@salina.org 

6th District Term Expires 2012 

 

Janice Norlin 

Marietta, Kellogg 

148 S. 7th  

Salina, KS  67401 

785-825-5403 

norlinlaw@sbcglobal.net 

6th District Term Expires 2011 

 

7th DISTRICT 

Kellie Hogan 

Kansas Legal Services 

200 N. Broadway, Suite 500 

Wichita, KS  67202 

316-265-0424 

hogank@klsinc.org 

7th District Term Expires 2011 

 

Amy Fellows Cline 

Triplett, Woolf & Garretson LLC 

2959 N. Rock Rd, Suite 300 

Wichita, KS  67226 

316-630-8100 

adfellow@twgfirm.com 

7th District Term Expires 2012 

 

8th DISTRICT 

Tracey Denton 

Hanson & Jorns, LLC 

Attorneys at Law 

PO Box 824  

321 South Ninnescah 

Pratt, KS 67124 

tracey@prattlawyers.com 

Candace Bridgess 

Kansas Legal ServicesðHutchinson 

206 West First Street 

Hutchinson, KS  67501 

620-694-2955 

bridgessc@klsinc.org 

8th District Term Expires 2012 

 

9th DISTRICT 

Hon. Rebecca Crotty 

District Court Judge 

200 SE 7th St. 

Topeka, KS  66603 

785-233-8200 ext 4365 

9th District Term Expires 2012 

 

Shirley Calvin 

Kansas Legal Services  

120 Grant Ave. 

Garden City, KS  67846 

620-275-0238 

calvins@klsinc.org 

9th District Term Expires 2011 

 

10th DISTRICT 

Melissa Hunisicker-Walburn 

Fort Hays State University 

Heather Hall, Rm 124 

600 Park St. 

Hays, KS  67601 

785-628-5865 

mjhunsickerwalburn@fhsu.edu 

10th District Term Expires 2011 

 

11th DISTRICT 

Anne McDonald 

Kansas Lawyers Assistance Program 

515 S. Kansas Ave, Suite 202 

Topeka, KS  66603 

785-368-8275 

mcdonalda@kscourts.org 

11th District Term Expires 2011 

 

Rae Sedgwick 

311 Alcutt 

PO Box 377 

Bonner Springs, KS  66012 

913-441-3800 

sedgwickrae@aol.com 

11th District Term Expires 2012  
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Deena Hyson Bailey has been elected to the Lead-

ership Team for the Cargill Women’s Council, with 

the strategic task to expand the organization’s reach 

globally to all of Cargill. 

Susan Berson recently authored the article ―Starting 

up‖  for the ABA Journal.  Susan is also the lead for 

KWAA FOOD FROM THE BAR campaign. 

Anne E Burke was elected Chair of the Supreme 

Court Nominating Commission in a contested elec-

tion held in July.  She is the 7th chair and the first 

female chair. 

Gloria Farha Flentje was inducted into the KU Wom-

en’s Hall of Fame, along with fellow Kansan and 

former Lindsborg speaker Sheila Bair.   

Mary Feighny accepted a new position at the Tope-

ka City Attorney’s office. 

Joyce Grover was recently appointed as Executive 

Director of the Kansas Coalation Against Sexual 

and Domestic Violence.  

Congratulations to Martha Hodgesmith and Linda 

Parks for being appointed to the Supreme Court’s 

Blue Ribbon Commission to study the judiciary in 

Kansas. 

Congratulations to Kellie Hogan for being incoming 

president of Wichita Women Attorneys Association 

Barbara Kay Huff has become a jDistrict Court 

Judge in Douglas County. 

LaDonna L Lanning was recently elected as the first 

female judge in Cowley County. 

Mira Mdivani will be featured in a book to be re-

leased titled ―Kansas City’s Influential Wom-

en.‖ (Anthem Publishing) .  Mira was also one of the 

interviewees on a (national) cable TV  program 

about naturalized citizens in the US.   

Mira Mdivani has also taught ―Immigration Law and 

Violence Against Women Act: Hope for Survivors‖ 

course at the University of Missouri-Kansas City 

School of law, and has presented a CLE on corpo-

rate immigration compliance for Kansas Bar Associ-

ation.   She is working on establishing an Immigra-

tion Law Section at the KBA.  Please e-mail Mira at 

mmdivani@uslegalimmigraton.com if interested.   

 

Nancy Maydew Nixon was appointed as the new 

state Judical Administrator by Chief Justice Lawton 

R. Nuss.  

Nancy Ogle and Angel Zimmerman have been ap-

pointed editors for the upcoming Kansas Bar, Solo 

and Small Firm Handbook.  

Judy Olander received the Harold E Newton Vickers 

Professionalism award at the TBA annual meeting in 

April.    

Thank you Patty Riley for your 2 terms of service on 

the Kansas Supreme Court nominating commission. 

Trish Rose was sworn in on Monday, January 10, 

2011 as a District Court Judge for Reno County.   

Sarah Syper and her husband Michael were fea-

tured in the ―house & Home‖ section of the Kansas 

City Star in January for their inspired restoration of 

their Leawood, KS Home.  It is the first modern 

house that the City of Leawood has named on its 

historic register.  Sarah and Michael did a lot of the 

work themselves.  

Judge Deanell Tacha was named as Pepperdine 

University’s Dean of Law. Judge Tacha was award-

ed Kansan of the Year by the Native Sons and 

Daughters.   

Michelle Wade of the aviation law firm Jackson & 

Wade, L.L.C. presented at the Women in Aviation 

International Conference in February, 2011  

Michelle Wade and Dillon Strohm of the aviation law 

firm Jackson & Wade, LLC had the article, ―Letters 

of Intent,‖ published in the November 2010 Women 

in Corporate Aviation Newsletter.  

Sherri Wattenbarger served as co-chair of The 

Women’s Foundation of Greater KC’s Annual Grant 

luncheon. Sherri was also elected to the Board of 

Directors of the Women’s Foundation of Greater 

Kansas City and the UMKC Athletic Foundation. 

Susan Krehbeil Williams received the William W 

Shaw distinguished service award at TBA annual 

meeting in April. 

Angel Zimmerman was one of the 21 nominees for 

the ABA National Outstanding Young Lawyer.   
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DISTRICT 1 & 11— The Combined Johnson County and 

Wyandotte County groups got together on November 30 

for the annual Plaza Lights Party at Polsinelli Shughart.  

It was a fun holiday get to together where all participants 

brought diapers for the City Union Mission Shelter.  The 

Shelter was very grateful for this much needed addition 

to their store room.  Thanks to Cydney Boler, new to 

Johnson County, for being the contact with the Shelter 

and coordinating that part of the event. The Book Club 

continues to meet as well.  (see article)  

DISTRICT 2—Continues to have monthly lunches. 

DISTRICT 6— Salina female attorneys continue to meet 

for monthly lunches and also hold a book club.   

DISTRICT 7— Wichita Women Attorneys Association 

had its annual wine tasting evening in February.  Month-

ly meetings continue, including a program on work;/life 

balance and  the annual meeting with the judges in 

March.   

DISTRICT 5— Women Attorneys Association of Topeka 

hosted a wonderful holiday party with desserts from a locally 

owned women’s entrepreneurial business called Sweet 

Dreams.  In March, Glenda Cafer of the Glenda Cafer Law 

Office presented  a program on leaving state government 

and starting your own law practice.  April will be the Found-

er’s Day luncheon with Chief Justice Lawton Nuss as the 

featured speaker.  WAAT is also in the process of a large 

bylaws revision project.  WAAT has become a sponsor for 

the KBA annual conference and is also sponsoring the 1st 

Law Day 5K being held by the Topeka Bar Association.  The 

run starts at Washburn Law School on April 30, 2011.  

 

 

 

 

 

hƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ноΣ нлммΣ            

tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘ aƛǊŀƴŘŀ /ŀǊƳƻƴŀ 

ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘǎ /ŀǊƻƭ wǳǘƘ .ƻƴŜōǊŀƪŜ 

ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ  WǳǎǝŎŜ Yŀȅ aŎCŀǊƭŀƴŘ 

!ǿŀǊŘΦ 

District 5 invites all members to JUST DESSERTS 

Spring has finally arrived, and WAAT’s annual Just Desserts 

event is just around the corner!  Mark your calendar now to 

join us on Thursday, April 28th, from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m., for 

scrumptious desserts created by Mad Eliza’s (http://

madelizas.com/), as well as fresh fruit, wine and cof-

fee.  TREAT YOURSELF to a relaxing evening with friends – 

all for a good cause!  This would also be a great way to pam-

per the administrative professionals in your office – note that 

Administrative Professionals Day is on the 27th!  All pro-

ceeds will benefit the Washburn Women’s Alliance scholar-

ship fund.   

Please view the attached flyer for all the details on this year’s 

event.  If you have any questions, contact Laura Graham, 

296-8207 or Laura.Graham@kbi.state.ks.us.   

Special thanks to this year’s host, Patricia Hamilton!   
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On March 10, 2011 KWAA co-sponsored an event with the 

KU Women in Law, entitled, ―Women on the Bench‖ 

KWAA is co-sponsoring an event with Wichita Women Attor-

neys Association on April 12, welcoming Appellate Judges 

Christel Marquardt, Melissa Standridge, and Karen Arnold-

Burger to the City.  Light refreshments and wine provided.  

The reception is in honor of the all female Court of Appeals 

panel that will be sitting in Wichita.      

KWAA  is sponsoring the Supreme Court  Update at the 

Kansas Bar Association annual meeting in Topeka.  

 

 

 

 

 

tƛŎǘǳǊŜŘ ŀōƻǾŜΣ /ŀǊƻƭ .ƻƻǊŀŘȅ ŀƴŘ DŀōǊƛŜƭƭŜ ¢ƘƻƳǇǎƻƴΣ ǘƘŜ 

!ǊŎƘƛǾŜǎ /ƘŀƛǊǎ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ ƻũ ǎƻƳŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǿƻǊƪ ŀǘ 

ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊƛƴƎ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƻŦ Y²!! ŀǊŎƘƛǾŜǎΦ 

FOOD FROM THE BAR PROJECT 

The KWAA Districts of Lawrence, Topeka, Wichita, Salinas, 

and the Greater Kansas City areas of Wyandotte and John-

son Counties will be organizing their respective legal com-

munities to raise funds and food for a local food bank in their 

area.  From the Women in Law program on April 16, hosted 

by Polsinelli law firm in Kansas City, to the April 30th 5K run 

of the Topeka Bar Association, there are many opportunities 

to get involved. Simply spreading the word to posting a flyer 

in your office, serving as a donation drop-off location or en-

couraging your colleagues to do so at their offices, all are 

very helpful ways to participate, and it is incredibly easy and 

quick!  Unfortunately, recent statistics show that many Kan-

sans are sacrificing their food needs to pay rent and utilities. 

Worse, 1 in 4 children often go hungry. KWAA decided it 

was time to use our membership to organize a state-wide 

effort to fight hunger, and we would appreciate your support 

to make it a success.  This is part of a national campaign, 

started in 2007 in San Francisco. The campaign has never 

been done in Kansas, and now, the need very much exists 

to start it. To support the effort, it's incredibly easy.  If you 

think that you or anyone in your office would be willing to 

serve as an "office liaison" for a drop-off donation location, 

please contact Susan Berson at sberson@banktaxlaw.com, 

and she can help you get set-up.  

NEW COURT OF APPEALS JUDGE 

Honorable Karen Arnold-Burger was appointed to the Kansas Court of 

Appeals January 6, 2011.  She was born in Kansas City, Kansas, graduat-

ed from the University of Kansas in 1979 undergraduate program, and 

awarded her JD in 1981.  Previously, Judge Arnold-Burger was appointed 

to the Overland Park Municipal Court in 1991, and Presiding Judge of that 

court in 1996.  In 2006, she was awarded the Justinian Award for Profes-

sional Excellence by the Johnson County Bar Association, among others.   

(Pictured left with KWAA President Sarah Loquist) 

NEW SUPREME COURT JUSTICE 

Honorable Nancy  Caplinger Moritz was born in Beloit, Kansas and grew up in 

a big family in the community of Tipton.  Justice Moritz received her BBA from 

Washburn University in 1982 and her JD from Washburn law School in 

1985.  After law school, her career started as a research attorney to Justice 

Harold Herd of the KS Supreme Court, then a law clerk to a US District Court 

Judge in Wichita, then an associate with Spencer Fane Britt and Brown and 

other positions.  Gov Sebelius appointed her to the Kansas Court of Appeals 

in October 2004, and Gov Mark Parkinson appointed her to the Supreme 

Court on November 2, 2010. (Pictured to the right) 
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KANSAS WOMEN ATTORNEYS ASSOCIATION
(formerly the Jennie Mitchell Kellogg Circle)

DUES NOTICE AND MEMBERSHIP FORM

DUES OF $50.00
FOR AUGUST 1, 2010 TO JULY 31, 2011

Our records reflect that you have not joined KWAA for the coming year and your membership has expired. 
But--it is not too late! Complete this form and mail it with your check for $50 made payable to the Kansas Women 

Attorneys Association to: 

KWAA
PO BOX 598

Topeka, KS 66601

Name:________________________________________________________________________

Firm/Agency:___________________________________________________________________

Mailing Address:________________________________________________________________

City: ____________________________________ State:____________Zip__________________

Work Phone: ____________________________Fax: ___________________________________

E-Mail: _______________________________________________________________________

Home Phone:_______________________________ (will be included in the directory)

AREAS OF PRACTICE: (check all that apply)
administrative

appellate

arbitration/mediation

bankruptcy

business/corporate

collections

corporate counsel

criminal

disability

education

elder

employment

estate planning

family

general practice

government counsel

insurance

judiciary

juvenile

labor

legal education/professor

legislative

litigation

medical malpractice

non-traditional/non-legal

personal injury

real estate

social security

tax

utility

workers compensation

other:
______________________



  Amicus Newsletter Spring 2011

 

[Lb5{.hwD /hbC9w9b/9 {b9!Y t9!Y 

LǘΩǎ ƎƻƛƴƎ ǘƻ ōŜ ΧΧ Ih¢Η Ih¢Η Ih¢Η 

The 22nd Annual Lindsborg Conference will be July 14-16, 2011 at Bethany College in 

Lindsborg, Kansas.  This year’s theme is: Hot, Hot, Hot.  Considering prior year’s confer-

ences, the conference committee is confident they will be able to deliver on the theme.   

 

Mary Snapp, JD Corporate Vice President, Deputy General Counsel, Law and Corporate 

Affairs Department at Mircosoft and Kansas native will be our Keynote Speaker and will talk 

about evolving issues in diversity as she experienced them during her 22 years with a high 

tech start-up.   

 

Our Friday lunch speaker will be Beth Tully, entrepreneur and chocolatier, sharing her experi-

ence from well-paid, but unhappy employee to successful business owner.   

 

We will, of course, offer a scorching hot array of CLEs so that you can leave Lindsborg with 

your 2011 CLE requirements fulfilled.  

 

Friday night’s dinner will be at the McPherson Country Club and will have a luau theme.  Stop 

what you are doing and go find that Hawaiian shirt in the dark recesses of your closet.   

 

You should have received a save the date postcard already.  Look for registration forms in 

late May/early June.  For more information you may contact me at hogank@klsinc.org or at 

316-290-8217.       - Kellie Hogan, Conference Chair 


